ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 6th March 2013 at 7.00pm

Present:  Nick Sharp (chaired meeting), Lynn Gould, Sara Owen, Paul McLaughlin, Jill Sweetman, Vicky Emsley, Julia Adair, Graeme Armstrong
.
Apologies:  Hayley Simmons, Julia Sier, Louise Oakley, Karen Pringle, Andrew Newman, Fleur McCarten, Rachel Humphries, Catherine Crossman, Nicola Spedding, Heather Atkin, Rebecca Peel, Diane Pickles, Julie Pierce Jones
(50)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 16th January 2013, be received.

Matters Arising

(51)  TTS
To be discussed at next meeting as Julia Sier not present
(52)  Sowing seeds
To be discussed at next meeting as Julia Sier not present.
(53)  Scholastic Fair

To be discussed at next meeting as Karen Pringle not present.

(54) Treasurer’s Report
Julia Sier forwarded the Treasurer’s Report for perusal at the meeting. Balance as of 11th February 2013 is healthy at £6,242.09, with £48.32 net income since January. £71.76 was raised from the Cake stall and £1116.85 was raised from the Benyounes concert, not including expenses, details are to follow in the next report. Paul reported that at present the balance from the concert appeared to be around £828.00 income after expenses. Nick commented that the funds raised were greatly appreciated and without which important educational trips and visits like the Life Bus would be difficult to support. 
Non-Fundraising Issues

(55) Teaching Schools Application
Nick reported that an application for Teaching Schools status by Arnside National School had been accepted and a letter would be sent out tomorrow to all parents. Nick also reported that staffing for September was yet to be clarified although Miss Able would continue during Miss Addison’s maternity leave.
(56)  Puffin catalogue
Jill reported that no catalogues had been received to date and she would be contacting Puffin to determine the next issue. Jill thought the catalogues would be sent after Easter and would send out as soon as received. There are funds for the school spend. Nick confirmed that books had been purchased from the Scholastic funds.
Future events and fundraising
(57)  February Benyounes String Quartet concert – 27th February
The concert was a resounding success as was the following Music day which was thoroughly enjoyed by the children. Paul gave thanks to all those involved in helping organise the event and especially to those who helped on the evening. Jill enquired as to a repeat concert in coming years; Paul thought that this could be a real possibility. Paul also mentioned that Michael Nunn, a freelance journalist, has written a review for publication in the Westmorland Gazette, Lancaster Guardian and Lancaster Visitor and he passed around feedback he had received from people who attended the concert. Paul was liaising with the school regarding photos, to be published and for the school. Lauren Atkin had also expressed interest in writing a review regarding the children’s view on the music day which had been expressed as a wish by the Quartet.
(58) Music day

This item was linked with (57) and mainly concerned the wishes of the Quartet that monies raised from the concert be used to promote music in the school including opportunity for children to play a range of instruments. Nick suggested the idea of a bank of instruments in school that could be hired out for use, as the cost was inhibitory to many parents. Paul had already made enquiries through Music Services who, from the 1st April would be offering loan of instruments for 3 months for a fee (with or without accompanying lessons through them) with the option to return or continue (for a further fee) for the remainder of the year i.e. £30 for a violin for 3 months with a further £31 for the rest of the year if retained. Paul suggested maybe a questionnaire could be distributed to parents to gauge interest? Paul would also look into free/cheaper options such as donation of instruments via a village circular. Suggestion of an end-of-year concert was also put forward and encouragement of other music activities in/around school (Mrs Rich) to promote continuation of interest in children. 
(59) Cake stall
Due to the continued success of the stall last term it was proposed another should be held, although at the end of the next half term, Friday 24th May, due to the number of events being held this half.
(60) GNAAS
Bags are to be dropped off around the back of the school on Friday morning.
(61) Bunny bingo - Wednesday 27th March 
Two sessions are to be run as before; one for infants (6-7pm) and then juniors (7.15-8.15pm). Nick confirmed that Year 6 were okay to read out numbers and write up on the whiteboard. Sara is to ask Diane about template and game sheets. It wasn’t clear how much extra games would cost and whether there was a door charge or what tickets would be on sale in the playground; this was to be clarified with Hayley. Jill offered to source and buy prizes for the lines. If the template was at school Nick would print out and Julia Adair would do posters and sort out refreshments. A sign-up sheet needs to be put up on the board along with a letter to parents regarding raffle prizes. It was mentioned that Karen Pringle may be able to help with this?
(62) Recipe book

Lyn Gould presented some options regarding printing of the recipe book. Generally the recipes would be handwritten or typed and then scanned by the printing company who would produce a bound book. She had obtained 3 quotes: 1) Milnthorpe H&H Reeds who could produce a book which would require a sale price of £6.80 – this was discounted as too expensive. 2) Primal Printing, Arnside (Colin Salter) could produce a 120 page booklet for £2.83 (100 books) or £2.38 (200 books) each which would be spiral bound. 3) Carnforth IT Network offered to provide a template which could be handed out to parents for completion, then scanned  to produce a 64 page stapled booklet at a cost of £225 for 150 copies. All prices were for black and white issues. The latter booklet was accepted as the best option and Lyn would enquire as to turn-around times to determine when would be the best time to request contributions from families – before or after summer break for a Christmas publication. 
(63) Disco

Nick noted that help for the infant disco needed to be promoted. It was suggested that a PTA representative be available to help co-ordinate help, especially for new parents. Requests for popcorn needed to be made if necessary.
(64) Spring Fair

To be discussed more in the next meeting, Saturday 18th May was put forward as a suggested date. John Allen, of the Arnside Horticultural Society, expressed that the society would like to be more involved in school activities. Sara is to enquire of John Allen of the Arnside Horticultural Society when the coffee morning would take place. 
(65) Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 17th April 2013 at 7pm.

